Hamlet of Spruce Lake Annual Meeting April 15, 2015
Daryl Nasby called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

1. The minutes of the April 29, 2014 meeting were read. There were no errors or
omissions. Karen Rivard moved her minutes be adopted as read. Lyle Nasby
seconded. Carried.

2. Financials. The proposed budget was examined. It was decided that the
current lawn mower is fine. There were several minor questions for clarification,
for example: admin costs, power bills, transportation, etc. No issues arose from
these guestions.

3. Recycle bins. Karen read the letter concerning recycle bins that we received
from the R.M. Evelyn explained that fewer containers are needed because
recyclables are machine sorted in Edmonton.

4. Water. We have not heard from Tec Water since they came in and ran the
tests on our system last August. So, we are assuming that something major

happened with their company. Therefore, we are back to the beginning with
regards exploration of our options for improvement of our water.

5. Garbage. There was discussion once again about how we might control who
uses our dumpsters. We must stay vigilant and confront anyone we see from
outside the Hamlet. We decided to put a lid on the garbage can beside the
mailboxes. Paper carriers will be asked to look after their own leftover papers
instead of putting them in the garbage can.

6. Houses to be condemned. We were updated as to why nothing has been done
with the house that has been condemned. Also, it was determined that we need
to write letters asking that two other properties be condemned. Those properties
are located on lots 16 and 21.

7. Dogs running. It was suggested to residents that when they see dogs running,
they contact the SPCA.

8. Playground. Rachel Mitchell requested that a playground be developed. We
suggested that she strike a committee to operate under the umbrella of the

Hamlet.
9. Lyle Nasby brought up drainage. He and Darren Millard will look into it.

10. Clean-up. The annual clean-up will be on May 14. Darren will make sure bags
are available. We wiil meet at Mitchell’s at 7:00 p.m.



